
  

KENTUCKY MEDICAID PROGRAM 
PUBLIC NOTICE 

 
June 25, 2021 

The Cabinet for Health and Family Services, Department for Medicaid Services 
(the Department) in accordance with 42 CFR 447.205, hereby provides public 
notice of changes to the Ambulance Services reimbursement language in its 
State Plan effective July 1, 2021. 

The purpose of this amendment is to create a public Ambulance Supplemental 
Payment Program (ASPP) for eligible public emergency medical transportation 
systems, pursuant to KRS 205.5601 – 205.5603. This payment will be funded 
by Certification of Public Expenditures (CPE) and matching federal Medicaid 
funds. No state general funds will be used. 

 

Fiscal Impact: 

The Department for Medicaid Services estimates that the total fiscal impact will 
be $2,400,000. 

Public Comments  

Copies of this notice are available at each county’s Department for Community 
Based Services (DCBS) office and at 
https://chfs.ky.gov/agencies/dms/Pages/default.aspx and 
https://chfs.ky.gov/agencies/dms/Pages/publicnotices.aspx. For the address of 
the local office, https://prd.webapps.chfs.ky.gov/Office_Phone/.   

A copy of this notice is available for public review at the Department for 
Medicaid Services at the address listed below. Comments or inquiries may be 
submitted in writing within thirty (30) days to:  

Commissioner’s Office 
Department for Medicaid Services, 6W-A 
275 E. Main Street 
Frankfort, Kentucky 40621 
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